A member of: Association of UK University Hospitals



Our Reference: SPFT FOI 22/23-028

Date: 20 July 2022

Beth McGee-Russell

By email: request-855760-ed8618f5@whatdotheyknow.com

Corporate Governance Team
Trust Headquarters
Swandean
Arundel Road
Worthing
West Sussex
BN13 3EP

Tel: 0300 304 0100

Email: FOI@sussexpartnership.nhs.uk

Our publication scheme [link]

Dear Beth

REQUEST UNDER THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000

I refer to your original request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (the Act), received by us on **19 April 2022** which reads as follows:

According to recent news 369 MH patients under SPFT care committed suicide 20-16-2021. 7 were inpatients - 362 were outpatients.

- 1. Of these 1 a week suicides for 6 years how many of the MH outpatients had a diagnosis of autistic neurology?
- 2. Did any of the MH outpatients with a diagnosis of Autism Spectrum at any point have a Responsible Clinician with expertise in autistic neurology?
- 3. Is it or is it not SPFT policy to not commission specialist services for patients with autistic neurology who do not have a Learning Disability?

THE TRUST'S RESPONSE

Under the Act, the Trust has two duties to individuals requesting information: firstly, to confirm whether or not it holds the information requested and secondly to provide a copy of that information. The Trust must comply with both of these duties, unless one of the exemptions contained within the Act applies.

Under Section 1(1)(a) of the Act, the Trust can confirm that it holds information relevant to your request and this has been provided where possible below.

- 1. 0 (Zero)
- 2. 0 (Zero)
- 3. No

RE-USE OF INFORMATION

To comply with the Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations (2015), this information is provided to you under the Open Government Licence (OGL). This licence does not grant you any right to use the Information in a way that suggests any official

Chair: Peter Molyneux Chief Executive: Dr Jane Padmore

Head office: Sussex Partnership NHS Foundation Trust, Swandean, Arundel Road, Worthing, West Sussex, BN13 3EP

www.sussexpartnership.nhs.uk

status or that Sussex Partnership NHS Foundation Trust endorses you or your use of the Information. The re-use of this information indicates your acceptance of the terms and conditions as set out in the Open Government Licence [link].

When you use our information under the OGL, you should include the following attribution:

Sussex Partnership NHS Foundation Trust 2022, licensed under the Open Government License.

If you wish to re-use information outside of the licence terms then please inform the Trust, as unauthorised re-use may be in breach of copyright law. For information where the copyright is owned by another person or organisation, you must apply to the copyright owner to obtain their permission to re-use.

FURTHER QUERIES

Should you have any general questions, please don't hesitate to contact me directly by email at FOI@sussexpartnership.nhs.uk.

If you are unhappy with the way in which your request has been handled, the Trust has an internal review procedure through which you can raise any concerns you might have. A request for an internal review should be submitted in writing to lan Genner, FOI Officer at the above address or by email to FOI@sussexpartnership.nhs.uk.

If you are dissatisfied with the outcome of the internal review procedure, you can appeal to the Information Commissioner, who will consider whether the Trust has complied with its obligations under the Act, and can require the Trust to remedy any problems.

You can find out more about how to do this, and about the Act in general, on the Information Commissioner's website at: www.ico.org.uk.

Complaints to the Information Commissioner should be sent to:

First Contact Team Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Please remember to quote our FOI reference number which can be found at the top of this letter in any future correspondence.

I do hope you find the information provided helpful.

Yours sincerely

Freedom of Information Officer

(on behalf of the Corporate Governance Team)